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Good morning Chairperson Dilan and members of the committee. Thank you for allowing CHPC to testify this morning on this issue. 

Founded in 1937, the Citizens Housing and Planning Council (CHPC) is a non-profit policy research organization dedicated to improving housing and neighborhood conditions through cooperative efforts of the public and private sectors.

CHPC’s large and diverse Board of Directors comprises for-profit and not-for-profit real estate developers, bankers, attorneys, architects, planners, and academics.

CHPC appears today to endorse Intro 561, the Safe Housing Act to create a new program for the city to repair substandard conditions in buildings where owners have repeatedly failed to correct those conditions.

Intro 561 takes a step toward addressing that category of buildings whose owners are ignoring current Code Enforcement requirements and allowing tenants to live in substandard conditions. As I understand the proposal, it would attempt to provide City-performed repairs to privately owned buildings at a scale never before attempted. 

It is useful to add new tools to enable HPD to act decisively where owners are subjecting tenants to conditions that place them at risk of life, health and safety. Intro 561 does enable the City to make more comprehensive repairs to buildings to insure that tenants will remain safe.

However it is important to remember that the City cannot repair all, or even most of the Housing Maintenance Code violations that go uncorrected. New York City has a current backlog of violations that is in excess of 2 million accumulated violations. The City will never have adequate resources to correct them. 

Nor should it. The objective of a housing code enforcement system should be to get the owner to do repairs. Other cities though do have enforcement systems in which they are able to get owners to correct violations rather than having taxpayers pay for it. Chicago and Los Angeles have systems that have as their objective the correction of all violations placed by their housing code enforcement agencies.  They have achieved remarkable success in that effort and provide models to which New York City should look.

Thank you.
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